DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES AND CONSERVATION

Water Resources Division

1424 9th Ave, Helena, MT 59620-1601 Phone: (406) 444-6601 Fax: (406) 444-0533



GREGGIANFORTE, GOVERNOR

1539 ELEVENTH AVENUE

STATE OF MONTANA

DIRECTOR'S OFFICE: (406) 444-2074 FAX: (406) 444-2684

PO BOX 201601 HELENA, MONTANA 59620-1601

July 23, 2021

Dave DeGrandpre City of Missoula 200 W. Broadway Missoula, MT 59802

Subject: Community Assistance Visit for City of Missoula

Dear DeGrandpre:

I hope this letter finds you well. I would like to thank you and the City of Missoula's staff for meeting with Nadene and myself on June 23, 2021. Please allow this letter and the attached Community Assistance Visit (CAV) Report to serve as a summary of the relevant points covered during the visit.

After careful review of the City of Missoula's floodplain program, there were a few items that we will need to follow-up with the community on:

- 1. The City of Missoula will need to revise their existing regulations to reflect the new AG language within the next six months.
- 2. The City training requests have been forwarded to the state training coordinator.
- 3. Additional outreach and education should be performed annually throughout the community to highlight the benefits of flood insurance.
- 4. Please review and provide comments on the attached CAV report for any errors or information that may have been left out.

I encourage the community to continue to utilize our DNRC Floodplain Program as a community resource. I look forward to talking with you soon and please call me with any questions you may have concerning this letter or the enclosed CAV report.

Sincerely,

Traci Sears

Traci Sears, CFM
National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) Coordinator
Montana DNRC Floodplain Program, 1424 9th Ave., Helena, MT 59620-1601
406-444-6654 tsears@mt.gov

Attachments: Community Assistance Report (Draft)